
Dear parents and carers, 

This week we have enjoyed the EYFS and Y1/2 nativities. Thank you so much
to all of the staff and a huge well done to all of the children for putting on such
beautiful productions for us. We are looking forward to the carol services next
week. I hope that the Christmas fair went well- I am sorry that I was unable to
attend but I fell victim to the dreaded sick bug and felt it best to stay at home. I
am feeling better now and look forward to the last week of term and all of the
final festivities before we break up. 

You will have seen from Mrs Helen Webb’s letter that sadly, she is stepping
down as Chair of Governors at St Francis.  I would like to take this opportunity
to express how truly grateful I am  to Helen for the support, advice and
encouragement that I have received from her in my first five years of
Headship. She has been an exceptional Chair of Governors, providing the
school leadership team with the perfect mix of challenge and guidance. Helen
has worked tirelessly for the school community and her humility and
dedication has been an inspiration to me and the Local Governing Body.
Thank you Helen for this and all of your wisdom- Helen will be remaining of
the Local Governing Body until the summer term and Dr Mary Barber will be
taking over as Chair. Mary brings a wealth of experience and is going to be a
real asset. 

We are still looking for parent Governor nominations- please do consider
supporting the school by being a Governor. You can find all of the
information that you need on our school website- link below. 

Wishing you a peaceful weekend ahead of the final week of term and enjoy
the Christmas Fair tomorrow. 

Mrs Brown 
 

In Jesus we will do our best as we love, pray, learn and play because this is the St Francis way

Saint Francis Newsletter



Support our School by
becoming a parent Governor

We currently have two vacancies for parent governors and I warmly invite you
to consider standing for election. All the information was emailed last week but

is also linked on our school website by following the link below. This is an
excellent opportunity to make a difference for the children in our school. 

No special qualifications are needed and the most important thing is to have a
keen interest in the school and be prepared to play an active part in the Local

Governing Body’s work. Training is available for all governors and this Local
Governing Body has an expectation that those new to being a governor, attend

induction training. 





Free School Meal Entitlement 

If you think your child may be entitled to free school meals please
follow the link below to find out. Each holiday break, all children

entitled to free school meals receive vouchers which can be spent at a
range of outlets. This Christmas the entitlement is £40 per child. These
vouchers will be delivered to your email inbox so please check and let

the school office know if you have not received them. It is really
important to note that children in EYFS and KS1 are also entitled to
claim for free school meals, even though all children already receive

meals for free (confusing, I know). The funding entitles you to the
additional vouchers and also adds more money into the school budget..

https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/education-and-children/social-care-
and-supporting-families/free-school-meals 

Travelling Crib
This year- we are aiming to send home a simple crib of 3 peg people
for children to create their own crib scene at home. Please encourage
the children to set up their own crib scene and send in some pictures

for us to see. The cribs will be for the children to keep and use
throughout their time at St Francis. A short prayer to share is attached. 



Curriculum in Action

EYFS have been celebrating
their writing successes this

week- well done! 

Year 1 and 2 have been
making some stained glass
windows in RE to show how
Jesus’ love shines down on

us at Christmas time and
always. 

Year 1 and 2 have also been
thinking up questions to ask
Father Christmas when they

write letters to him this
week! 



Curriculum in Action

Year 5 and 6 have been
tasked with choosing a
character and writing 2

paragraphs on why they
should, and should not, be
blamed for the deaths of
Romeo and Juliet. They
were encouraged to use

formal language and
adverbials. This work will be

used to help them write
their own balanced

arguments to give to the
Prince about which

character should be blamed
for their deaths. 
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PTA Christmas Raffle

You can now buy some Christmas Raffle tickets through ParentPay.  Please 
make sure you fill in the notes box with your name and contact mobile number.
Children will then be given your physical tickets in an envelope to take home 
with them - watch out for them and good luck!  There is over £600 in prizes 
to be won!  Please see the list below.

School Ties For Sale

We have a small stock of traditional ties for sale from the school office. 
They are £5.25 each.

NOTICES 
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Christmas Fair Cake Donations

The PTA are asking for donations of home baked or shop
brought cakes for the Christmas Fair.

Please bring any donated cakes into school on 
Thursday 14th December.

Thank you!

PTA Team













December

CALENDAR 

Tues 19th Year 3/4 Carol Concert - 2pm 

Weds 20th
Christmas Dinner Day- Children can wear Christmas

Jumpers with their uniform. 

Thurs 21st
Year 5/6 Carols by Candlelight- 4pm at The Baptist Church

Fri 22nd 
Last Day of Term- Christmas Jumper Day/Non uniform

day

January 

Monday 8th School Opens- Start of Lent Term

Friday 12th Mass in school @9.15am- no celebration liturgy

Sunday 14th Mass for First Holy Communion children in parish




